MAXSTOKE PARISH COUNCIL   www.maxstokeparishcouncil.org.uk
Mr John Poole                                                                  Ersthaus,

Clerk to the Council                                                         Atherstone Road,

Tel 01675 481427                                                            Over Whitacre. B46 2LP
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Minutes of the Extraordinary Council meeting held on Wednesday 23rd Nov. 2022 at Over Whitacre village hall.
1.  Present:        Councillors P Hoskin Chair                  Village Hall P Burgess                                                                                              
                                               R Green                              Public D Hopkins                                                      
                                               S Parker                                          J Lewis                                     

                                                       L Jones                               Invited Cllr D Wright NWBC

                                               M Page                                            E. Ross NWBC           
                                     Clerk J Poole                                                                        
2.   Apologies: None.
3.   Declaration of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interest: None 
4.1. Minutes of the meetings held on Wednesday 31st Aug. 2022.  

       Having been circulated it was proposed by Cllr L Jones and seconded by Cllr
       R Green and unanimously resolved that the minutes of the meeting are a true

       record and the Chairman signed the document.   

 4.2. Matters arising from the previous minutes:
        None
 5.  Public Participation: 
      Paul Burgess stated that his nearest Waste Centre is on the A45 Solihull which he

      cannot use with his postcode. The NWBC Waste centre near Dordon which the

      booking system dictates he should use is much further away incurring much
      higher fuel costs.

      Could NWBC inform the public that a commercial vehicle removing waste from a

      property must have a Licence if not NWBC will prosecute the owners of the

      property.

      Jane Lewis stated that there have been at least four fly tipping incidents recently

      in Bentley Lane and requested that a camera be installed at this hot spot. Recently

      an incident required the police to remove bags of rubbish, possibly cannabis, from 

      the road to allow traffic to pass through.

      Derrick Hopkins said verifying the ownership of a vehicle fly tipping seems to

      be a problem. especially where ownership changes. Evan Ross replied that NWBC
      have recently now achieved access to DVLA to provide vehicle ownership.
6.  NWBC.
     The chair Cllr P Hoskin thanked Cllr David Wright and Evan Ross from NWBC 
     for attending this Extraordinary Meeting and introduced the Councillors of 

     Maxstoke and the public present.

     The reason for calling this meeting was to discuss the problems with Fly Tipping

     in Maxstoke, I personally have reported thirty fly tipping incidents this year, are

     we the only parish experiencing this problem.
     Cllr D Wright stated there is a huge problem in yours and the surrounding parishes

     of Corley and Fillongley, one incident involved 15 tones of tipped rubbish. 

     NWBC have provided more money and resources to fly tipping problems which 

     includes organised crime making huge sums of money utilising false vehicle

     registration plates.

     Cllr P Hopkin asked Evan Ross about the Fly Tipping Initiative who stated that

     NWBC are measured on their performance, out of 1200 incidents only 36 could

     be investigated.

     Cllr S Parker stated that the Waste Centre appointment booking system
     exacerbates the fly tipping problem, Cllr P Hoskin asked if there anything 
     Maxstoke council could do to remove the appointment system. Evan Ross 
     suggested the council submit a written complaint to WCC and request the booking
     system is scrapped and they return back to the previous system.

     Evan Ross agreed to supply a contact at WCC to submit a complaint.
     Cllr D Wright stated that NWBC are proud of rural Warwickshire and have spent 

     more than £175,000 on clearing up fly tipping and he agreed the waste centre 

     booking system does hinder people using the system, although it is possible to  
     book and visit the same day. 

     Evan Ross stated that they have nine cameras which are not covert, they are wild

     life cameras with limited memory and cannot be used to catch people driving
     dumping litter. Other problems are power sources for cameras, NWBC are

     investing £6000 in three AI cameras which transmit signals and can be tracked.

     Cllr P Hoskin stated that she has persuaded NWBC to install a camera at a hot spot 

     on Arnolds Lane from the 31st Oct 2022 but is not aware of any more cameras.

     Cllr S Parker asked if camera signs can be used without a camera being installed.

     Evan Ross replied yes and agreed to look into it and contact the clerk with the

     information, he added if a camera is used on private land NWBC can use evidence
     but cannot remove the rubbish.

     Cllr R Green asked can a dummy camera with a sign be used, Evan Ross will
     Check. 

.
     If Maxstoke have cameras installed an assessment would be required which 

     NWBC will help to do and will work with Maxstoke council.

     Cllr D Wright stated that he could contribute £1000 for cameras from his 

     Community Fund. 

7. Suggested Actions resulting from the meeting.

     7.1 Obtain contact at WCC from Evan Ross to submit a complaint about the 

           booking system.

     7.2 Inform Maxstoke residents that NWBC will prosecute the original 

           owners of dumped waste and request NWBC also inform people.
      7.3 Obtain signs from NWBC and site them at hot spots in liaison with NWBC.

      7.4 Using the Community Fund kindly offered by Cllr D Wright determine the
            number of cameras required to trial at a hot spot such as Bentley Lane.
            Request the make and model of the cameras. NWBC will assist and provide an
            assessment, Maxstoke need to comply with any Data Protection issues.

      7.5 Ask residents to identify and record vehicles travelling through the parish that

            can carry wastes materials.
      7.6 Check with Evan Ross to confirm the use of dummy cameras. 
  8. Date of next meeting. Wed. 30th Nov. 2022 at Over Whitacre Village Hall.
  9. Meeting closed at 8.45 pm.
Signed………………………….                     Date………………………. 
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